
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 12 JUNE 2003

                                                                                                                                                                                                 

CROS.60/03
WORK PROGRAMME

(a)   The Overview and Scrutiny Manager presented the initial Overview and Scrutiny Work Programme for 2003/04 which took into account matters scheduled to be dealt with by this Committee.  

Since the restructuring of Portfolios within the Executive, there was no longer a clear match of Portfolios with Overview and Scrutiny Committees.  The Senior Committee Clerk had produced a document clarifying the remits of Committees and Portfolios which may be of assistance to Members.

He informed Members that:

· the Best Value Review programme was dependent upon the outcome of the Comprehensive Performance Assessment since time and resources would be allocated to progress issues identified during the CPA process.  

· The Best Value Review of Risk and Safety Management was not yet complete and the final report would be submitted to the next meeting of the Committee, together with the Corporate Risk Register.

· Monitoring of Best Value Action Plans would be undertaken on a six monthly basis.

· The Municipal Maintenance Best Value Action Plan Progress Report had yet to be submitted and Members may wish to see an update linked to the Service Level Agreement for Facilities Management.

· Performance Monitoring would again focus on lower quartile performance indicators and a report was expected from the Head of Strategic and Performance Services on the Authority’s new suite of performance indicators which would be more focused, more related to corporate objectives and include fewer performance indicators.

· The Review of Area Working was ongoing.

A Member queried whether the Officer’s advice was that the Committee look at an entire Action Plan or just the exceptions and the Overview and Scrutiny Manager advised that although the full Plan would be submitted reports would focus on exceptions.

Members stressed that the Committee remained committed to Area Working and wished to advise the Executive that they would continue to work towards achieving that objective.

The Overview and Scrutiny Manager highlighted the need to move to an outcome focussed basis to hold the Executive to account.   Members noted that they had, the year before, asked for a report on the City Vision and Corporate Plan which had yet to be received and asked that the Head of Strategic and Performance Services be requested to produce such a report.

Members highlighted the need to ensure that scrutiny of the Council Budget was better managed than in the past, recognised that special meetings of the Committee may be required, and asked that the Overview and Scrutiny Manager and Head of Finance give consideration to that point prior to the next meeting of the Committee.

RESOLVED – (1) That the initial Work Programme be noted.

(2) That the Executive be advised that this Committee remained committed to the achievement of Area working.

(3) That the Head of Strategic and Performance Services be requested to produce a report on monitoring of the City Vision and Corporate Plan to assist the Committee in this work.

(4) That the Overview and Scrutiny Manager liaise with the Head of Finance as to whether special meetings of this Committee should be convened to assist the Budget process.

(b) The Overview and Scrutiny Manager then asked Members to consider which Subject Reviews/Inquiries/External Scrutiny topics they wished to undertake during 2003.  By way of assistance, the following documentation had been circulated:

1. the list of potential review topics which the Committee had considered last year;

2. suggestions made at the annual Overview and Scrutiny Workshop held in January 2003; and

3. the criteria which the Committee used in selecting its priorities last year.

He asked that Members take the workload of the Committee into account in their deliberations, and suggested that the Management Committee should consult the Executive on the choice of Subject reviews and request Executive input to the process.

Members then discussed in detail potential Subject Reviews or Inquiries which they would like to undertake during 2003 and suggested:

CR2 – Area Working;

CR3 – ‘Remainders’ from the Organisational Assessment; 

CR5 – Low Staff Morale;

CR6 –  Policy on Use of Consultants; and

CR7 – Service Standards.

As regards CR3 and CR5, the Overview and Scrutiny Manager commented that the matters had arisen from the HACAS Chapman Hendry diagnostic report.  That work was now complete and the way forward may be via monitoring of the Action Plan on that Review.  A Value for Money Study on the use of Consultants would be undertaken during 2003/04.  CR7 had at least in part been superseded by the new business planning process and the Committee would have sight of monitoring reports on the various Unit Business Plans.

As regards CR5 Members stressed that the staff were the Council’s most important resource, queried whether the views of staff (including those who had left the Authority) would be fed into the process and questioned the level of consultation undertaken with Trades Unions.  

The Head of Member Support and Employee Services indicated that his was a new Business Unit charged with progressing cultural change, including morale issues,  but no decision on how that would be undertaken or timescale for implementation had as yet been reached.  Exit interviews had been replaced by exit questionnaires.  He reminded Members that Management had decided that a positive approach should be taken and that successes should be celebrated rather than dwelling on the past.   Consultation arrangements with the Unions were in the process of being examined.

Members felt that greater consultation was required to support the Comprehensive Performance Assessment process and noted that it may take some time for the formal results of that to be made available, but that may well influence their choice on any further Review work.

RESOLVED – (1) That this Committee wishes to continue with the Subject Review of Area Working (CR2) and will await the results of the Comprehensive Performance Assessment prior to suggesting further Reviews/Enquiries.

(2) That the Head of Member Support and Employees Services be requested to contact Trades Union representatives for their views on consultation arrangements and submit a report to the next meeting of this Committee.







